WESTERN WI HEALTHCARE EMERGNCY READINESS COALITION
REGIONAL MEETING
April 5, 2018
Gundersen Clinic - LA CROSSE
Rasmus Center (See Map)
1:30 – 3:30
MINUTES
1. Introductions

Tim Heiderscheit – MCHS - La Crosse, Larry Pupp – Bethany St Joseph La Crosse, Jake Luehman – Bethany St Joseph La Crosse, Matt Malimanek – Ho Chunk Nation PH, Kristina Page – Jackson Co EM, Nick Flugaur – Ho Chunk EM, Terri Wenthold – Gundersen AIR, James Newlun – Tomah Memorial Hospital, Darlene Pintarro – Monroe Co EM, Lisa Olson-McDonald – WEM, Brenda Lutz-Hanson – La Crosse Co PH, Keith Butler – La Crosse Co EM, Karla Eppler – Winona Ambulance, Tom Tornstrom – Tri State Ambulance, Bridget Pfaff – Gundersen Health System La Crosse, Mason Fisher – Gundersen Health System La Crosse, Mike Sveen – Mayo Medical Transport Rochester MN & Bob Ritger Western WI HERC.
Via WebEx: Greg Breen Western WI HERC RTAC Coordinator, Roberta Walczak – Monroe Co PH, Tiffany Giesler – Monroe Co PH & Dan McWilliams – Crawford Co PH.

2. Review of previous meeting minutes – No corrections or additions
3. Partner Discussion on HCC Activities – Mayo Medical Transport Update, Builders Show Update, Mannequin use TMH & Regional Updates for BP 1 Supplemental
Mike Sveen of Mayo Medical Transport presented on their Highly Infectious Transport Program that Region 4 help fund and they are covering Region 4 for these services.  Mike indicated that they travel with a primary ambulance, a backup ambulance and a supervisor.  Mike indicated that they are looking to add 3M Versa-Flo PAPRs to their program as well.
Brenda spoke on the Home Builders show and the activities that were provided by the Region.  Went well and Brenda thanked all of the people that volunteered to staff the booth.

James discussed how TMH has been using the Regional mannequins for OB and medical emergency exercises.  The use of the mannequins was very well received by everyone that participates.  Bob reminded everyone that these are Regional mannequins so anyone in the Region may use them for training.

Larry Pupp said that he had no update since his LTC group has not met due to weather issues.

Bob discussed the changes beginning July 1, 2018 in that the State is not funding the Medical Advisor positions statewide so Dr. Eberlein will not be contracted with the State.  Bob said that he is not renewing his contract with the State and that he is retiring.  Bob indicated that he informed the State that he would stay on part-time for a while until a replacement is found.  There was discussion on the positon and what the duties are and will be in the future.  Greg Breen indicated that he did submit a request for contract and hopes to continue as the RTAC Coordinator.  Requests for Contract are due to the State no later than 5PM Friday April 6, 2018.

4. Special Elections – Chair Person, Secretary Treasurer & Public Health
Bob informed the group that Tom Wright has resigned as Chairperson due to his new position and duties, Chis Hovell resigned as the PH person due to not being able to make any meetings or calls and Stephanie Kopp resigned to allow someone else to hold the position on the Executive Board.

Elections:

Chairperson – James Newlun was nominated by Darlene Pintarro and seconded by Kristina Page.  Nick Flugaur requested nominations be closed and unanimous ballot cast for James, APPROVED.

Treasurer Secretary – No nominations, Bob will try to recruit somebody for the June meeting

Public Health - No nominations, Bob will try to recruit somebody for the June meeting

5. Review Exercise Plan: Review Regional CST & Regional TTX
The CST (Regional Evacuation) exercise went well with the four evacuation hospitals indicating they were pleased with the exercise, the on-site evaluator/facilitators and that they all said they learned many new things during the exercise.  There will be another CST next fiscal year and it sounds like the State will contract for the facilitation of the exercises for the Regions.  HSS will be providing the After Action Report in the near future.
Regional TTX – We plan to host a Regional TTX on June 20th which will be an event mass shooting (as decided by the Region at a previous meeting).  We need a small committee to meet via conference call to plan the event with the facilitator.  Tim H – Hospital, Brenda – PH, Tom T – EMS, Larry Pupp -LTC and Keith – EM.  We will meet via conference call in the near future to discuss objectives. 
We will be an offering COOP (Continuity of Operations Planning) workshop that is generally planned for 2 half days however the group would like to do it all in one day to save travel.  HSS will be providing the training and the State is funding this project.  Anyone that attends will be provided on-line resources as well.  Bob will try to schedule the training for June 13th.

We will be hosting a Basic Disaster Life Support (BDLS) course in the Region and this is an 8 hour course and we would like to have it on June 6th.. This is a course intended for responders to mass casualty events and is an 8 hour course. 

6. Misc. Items: Stop the Bleed,  Budget, and any other Partner Needs
There will be a Stop the Bleed press conference on April 19th to help promote the m and hope to get groups interested in the training.  Dr. Fisher will be involved as will Chris Stauffer from Gundersen Media.
The current budget has funds available for other projects and people were asked to submit any suggestions to Bob.  Kristina Page suggested WICAMS ID system for the Region as this is used by Counties during emergencies to provide temporary IDs for volunteers and others helping out.  WEM has several available however they are housed in Madison and that would take time to get and take someone away from the emergency.  It was discussed that this might be kept by Lisa Olson-McDonald (WEM Regional Director) for use within the Region.  There a4re annual fees with this and Lisa is going to see if this can be added to WEM’s contract since she will house it.  Bob Reported that Tom Wright has been doing Blood Borne training for Police Departments and we might want to consider additional UV lights for more agencies.

Any other suggestions to be sent to Bob for consideration. 

7. WITrac Update –Bed Counts, Log-ins, MCI
Bob congratulated all hospitals for their improved Bi-weekly bed count improvements.  The MCI are also getting much better.  Bob reminded that you need to check your setting and notifications on a regular basis to make sure they are correct.

8. WISCOM Update – Testing and Regional Trainer
Michael has been conducting random WISCOM drills and has been having pretty good response. Bob said he would be doing a test with a WITrac alert followed by a WISCOM drill to do a multiple levels of redundant communications exercise.
9. SWRTAC Update
SWRTAC has provided $18,000 in grants to Hospitals, EMS, Trauma and 1st Responder services.  Anyone that received one of these grants must get the proper receipts to Greg for reimbursement.

Gundersen Trauma Symposium will be held May 18th with Stop the Bleed training on May 17th at 4PM or 6PM.  You are to contact Brenda Miller to register for this training.  There will also be RTDC classes held in the Region.
10. Public Health Update
Houston Co will be part of the Regional MRC Conference on Saturday April 7th in Rochester.  Robb Voss will be off on an extended medical leave from Ho-Chunk PH, contact Matt with any Ho-Chunk PH matters.  La Crosse Co PH will be hosting a MRC workshop with “Until Help Arrives” training in May.  They will also be hosting ICS position specific training with a December 5th exercise. 
11. Emergency Management Update
Next week is Tornado awareness week with Tornado drills being held along with severe weather awareness information.

State EM (WEM) will be taking part in several large scale events including Dark Sky as well as ones in June and July.  Buffalo County is working on a TTX involving a barge washing out the ballast from the railroad bed causing a train derailment and fire (this was an actual event year ago).  Monroe County os planning a chemical TTX with Marigold in the future.
12. Red Cross Update
Michelle will be on an extended Military leave with Ryan Avery being the contact until she returns.
13. Any new business from members No new business
NEXT MEETING June 7, 2018 1:30PM
WebEx is available for this meeting.  Distance Learning NOT Available this meeting.

WebEx Link:


When it's time, join the meeting.
  ALL Audio by Phone: 1 855-749-4750
